JUNE 2, Brazeau Minutes
Sue called the meeting to order at 2:45 PM.
-There are $25,424.08 in checking and $12,211.20 in savings.
OLD BUSINESS

-The schedule is being passed around for updating.

-The LOSA points system will be increasing: for example, 10 points for bringing sweets and working for 5 points.
-NIMS needs to be completed by 2 members so we can participate in MABAS.

-We received $491.00 from the fund raiser at the G3 Up-North gas station car show. Picture will be taken with
the owners for the news paper. There were 22 cars entered. Thanks to all who participated. The money will be
put towards a new defibrillator.

-All the ambulance equipment has been returned by Kati.

-We will be giving Chairman Ryan Wendt a pager so he knows the activity of our service.

-We received a thank you card from the “Every 15 Min” event in Coleman.

-An applause of appreciation was given to Dave for receiving his EMT certification.

-We received a basket of treats from CMH for EMS week. A card of thanks is passed around to sign.

-On Thursday May 30, we had 4 calls in 24 hours. That was the 1* time for that.

NEW BUSINESS

-Dave volunteers to attend the next EMS meeting held the 1* Mon. this month at 7:00 PM.

-RTAC meeting is at Aurora on 6/7.

-Zoll and Life Pack representatives will be at our meeting Aug.4™ demonstrating their new defibrillators. The
contract with Life Pack was costly ($2,500.00)with the exception of good batteries. The batteries last longer

if our service was busier.

-All EMTs and 1* responders are registered for the refresher course the 1* and 2" week ends in Oct. If someone
can not attend, it is their responsibility to contact NWTC.

-The OEC picnic is Aug.3". Blood pressures will be taken by Paul, Mary, and Jerry.

-There are new glaucometers in both ambulances. Chem strips are ordered.

-There is a sign up sheet for shirt sizes and pockets or no pockets just for fund raiser volunteers.

-There may be another car show at the Lee Lake bar for earning money selling food.

-John has members name tags who need them. Wear your ambulance shirts for photo IDs next month.

-The next meeting will be July 7™ at 12:00 noon.

-Remember to respect others when there is a call. Sometimes there is an over ride when answering a page. Please
announce being available if there is another call.

-Brandon Pendl is applying for membership to our squad. He may be interested in becoming an EMT in the future.
At present he is a member of the fire dept., single, lives at Rost Lake, and is available any time. With a motion by
Jim, 2" by Jerry all approved to accept him as a probationary member.

-With a motion by Roxanne and 2" by Russ, the meeting adjourned at 3:22 PM.

Present: Sue, Mary, John, Paul, Patty, Tom P, Ireta, Fran, Jerry, Jim, Dave, Ron, Tom G., Roxanne, Nick, Russ,
and Brandon. Excused: Richard

Respectfully submitted,
Mary Peterson, Sect.



